## **Steven Sepe**

From:

d Policastro <dpolicastro@risna.org>

Sent:

Saturday, February 22, 2025 12:56 PM

To:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Subject:

H5351-SUPPORT

Dear Chairwoman Donovan and HHS Committee Members

On behalf of the RHODE ISLAND STATE NURSES ASSOCIATION, the professional association of registered nurses and a constituent member of the AMERICAN NURSES ASSOCIATION; we wholeheartedly support bill H5351.

This bill allows for registered nurses, and advanced practice nurses to practice to the fullest extent of their licenses, education and training.

The care that they provide is of great service to the citizenry of RI. The businesses that they own enhance the tax base of the state as well as provide employment opportunities, which all have a positive effect on our state economy.

Respectfully submitted,

--

Donna Policastro, RN Executive Director

Rhode Island State Nurses Association 1800 D Mineral Spring Avenue PO Box 299 North Providence, RI 02904

dpolicastro@risna.org
Tel: (401) 227-9255





